Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for June 26, 2012
Regular Meeting ( Olde Summit Town Restaurant
Officers and Directors Attending:                                                                                   [A quorum was present]
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, Lori Hewitt (absent (Susan Baird)

Directors: Judy Gogolin, Howard Emswiler, Milly Shaffer, Dan McDonnell, Cathy Wedertz)
Members: Barb Triplett, Robert Shaffer 
President Tom Dunkle called the regular meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  (Adjourned 8:10)

Tom opened the meeting with the Minutes from the May 29th and June 16th Meetings.  A motion was made to accept the minutes by Cathy Wedertz and the motion was seconded by Barb Triplett.  Minutes were accepted. 
President’s Report:
School Board member, Matt Satterwhite, sent Tom an email requesting responses from him and other committee members regarding “what a successful district looks like”.  Tom will forward the email to all LH Alumni committee members for their responses as well.
A thank you letter was received from the Licking County Foundation for the $400.00 contribution from the Alumni Association and Judy Gogolin to the Kelly Sipe Scholarship Fund.

Vice President’s Report: 
No report.
Treasurer’s Report:

Account Balance – Bev stated the review of income and expense activity shows our present account balance as $4,884.69.  after a deposit of $1,919.00 and before paying out the final expenses to Lori Hewitt of $113.81 for Banquet expenses.  Total Expenses were $2,506.32 against income of $3025.00 for a profit of $518.68.  Most of the profit was due to a decrease in decoration expenses.
Committee Reports:

Banquet Review and Notes - 
1. Attendance - We had 124 paid attendees and 3 comped
2. Expenses - Covered in Treasurer report

3. Drawing / Shirt Sales - Drawing $ was $331.00 total.  With the $100.00 given away - a net profit of $231.00 was earned.  No report on Shirt Sales.

4. Good/ Opportunities to Improve / Comments

a. Good - Decorations/Name tags/ Reserved tables

b. Opportunities to Improve - Limit speaker time and suggest no Q & A, Make sure equipment works (Camera, Microphone, etc)/ 

c. Comments - should be have a newsletter survey to ask what people want/ should we include music and dancing/ should we have a response/comment card on each table next year

5. Next Year Planning - Members voted on theme and Mardi Gras seemed to be the winner, the Board agreed.  We should have a non-member (and definitely non-Officer/Director) assigned to take photos next year.

Old Business:   
Membership - Bev to give at next meeting

Web Site Review - 55,270 web hits; Dan to reschedule reviewing website for early Fall when school is back in session.
New Business: 
Open Discussion - 

The Athletic Boosters sent us their request for advertising in the athletic programs for the 2012/2013 School year.  The cost for the ½ page advertisement is $100.00.  Dan McDonnell mad a motion to purchase the ad and Barb Triplett seconded.  The motion carried.  

A question was asked if we support the Yearbook or Musical programs and we decided that if we were approached by these groups, we would evaluate the cost, exposure and appropriateness at that time.

Barb requested the next three gatherings for the class of 1960 be placed on the website.  These events are held at the Nutcracker restaurant at 9:00 AM on July 20, September 21 and November 16, 2012.

Bev indicated that she is missing several yearbooks from her collection that was brought to the Banquet.  She will look again in her boxes and if they cannot be found, we will discuss posting a message on the website.

Member’s Comments and Announcements:
Next meeting is on Tuesday, July 24th 7:00 PM at the home of Howard Emswiler
Adjourn – Judy made a motion to adjourn, second by Cathy, all in favor, motion carried.   

We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Tuesday of the month at 7:00pm.
NOTE: No meetings in August, November, December, or January unless necessary!

Submitted by: Lori Hewitt –Secretary

